
Dear 
I am writing to you in reply to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to Nottinghamshire 

County Council. I have the following information. 
 

1). The current speed limit on the A610 Eastwood By-Pass, Kimberley, Nottingham is 50mph. 
However, this was changed from 70mph - please confirm the date the speed limit was changed. 
The Order for the 50mph limit on the A610 was made on 14th February 2005. (Copy attached).  

 
2). What was the reason for the change in speed limit. 
The speed limit was introduced to reduce the number, likelihood, and severity of road traffic 
accidents. 

 

3). Has there been any serious incidents since the change of speed limit to 50mph. 
There have been 2 fatal and 7 serious reported injury accidents on that 50mph section of the A610 

on the main carriageway (excluding slip roads and roundabout) in the period 14/2/2005 to 
31/1/2020. 

   

If you have any queries or concerns then please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference 
number above in any future communications.  

 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 

complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and 
Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk.  

 

Yours sincerely 
 

John Allison 
Information Officer 

Chief Executive’s Department 

Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 7QP 

Telephone: 0115 977 2788  
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